
   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Street Rodder “To-Do” List 

By Clay Seachris 
President’s message 
 

As I take the time to sit down and start another President’s Message, I’m reminded of all the street rodder 

things Susan and I have on our “to-do” list. We still need to get our 2017 Great Plains Street Rodder membership 

dues in the mail to Jayne DeBoer. I’ll probably check the Membership tab under Club Information on our website 

and verify Jayne’s mailing address and get our $20 sent off tomorrow. Before February 2, I need to text Jean 

Knowlton and RSVP for the Valentine’s Day Party at LifeScape. I’ve been visiting with Lori Paulson and need to 

visit with y’all to get a consensus regarding the club’s annual weekend vacation in Lincoln, Nebraska, on Saturday, 

March 4. Do we have Lori block off twenty rooms for a special $79 price at the newly remodeled Oak Tree Inn? 

That’s the former Super 8 under new management. Or do we all just enjoy our time together touring the Museum of 

American Speed and feasting at Golden Coral before going off to various motels? Susan and I are Marriot rewards 

members and always enjoy staying there. We need to also visit with friends and book a group of rooms for June 23-

25 somewhere in Minneapolis/St. Paul for Back to the Fifties. Every year we debate as to whether we want to be 

close to the fairgrounds or close to quality shopping. Bob and Sandy Schmeichel are heading to GoodGuys Rod and 

Custom Heartland Nationals in Des Moines, June 30-July 2. We have another decision to make; as usual the 

Schmeichels have extended an invitation to all of us for that cruise and awesome show weekend together. 

Well on the bright side, I can relax a bit knowing the 2017 Siouxland Wednesday evening cruise night schedule 

is basically set. Harris Burgers will be the kick-off of the season on May 3. J&L Harley Davidson has set their 

cruise night evening to host and are already gathering door prizes for street rodders. Terry Koch’s and Tom and 

Joyce Olsen’s shops are planning again to have us for picnics. Dakota Digital is set and ready to give tours and 

serve grilled burgers and hot dogs on a nice August evening. Terry Schulte and Executive Touch are glad to host 

again also. Oh, shoot! Another “to-do” – I need to confirm with Greg and Teena Frederick who usually host a fun 

evening at NAPA in Tea to close out the summer cruise schedule on September 27. Thanks for your friendships. 
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        Sedan delivery model cars came about in the late 

1920’s because of a need to haul items that had to be 

protected from outside elements. They might be 

considered the early beginnings of station wagons with 

the exception that they were only two door models. 

There was metal that replaced the side windows on a 

normal station wagon behind the front door and around 

the backend  was a third single door with a window 

instead of a fold down tailgate. If you think you’ve seen 

one of these with two doors in the back, they are called 

panel trucks and are usually larger in size not to be 

confused with a sedan delivery. These vehicles usually 

had only a bench front seat unless a person wanted to 

add a rear seat to haul passengers. Otherwise the floor behind the front seat was flat or level clear to the rear door allowing 

whatever to be put in thru the back door and taken with ease. In the beginning these vehicles were used by couriers and local 

merchants to haul bakery goods, fruits and vegetables, flowers, car parts, news papers, and the list goes on even with the 

beginnings of being used as an ambulance and or even a police paddy wagon. Many plumbers and electricians started their own 

businesses using one of these sedan deliveries  which enabled them to haul everything they needed with one trip to a customer, 

then being able to lock it up to protect what was not easily visible inside when parked. Ford started introducing sedan deliveries 

with their 1927-1931 models. General Motors, which included Chevrolet, Buick, Cadillac, Oldsmobile, and Pontiac as well as 

Chrysler saw the need for these every day utility vehicles and started producing  their own sedan delivery models in the early 

thirties. Even some cars in Europe were starting to be built this way. Because these sedan deliveries were built along the lines 

of a car basis rather than a truck, they tended to wear out faster, which kind of kept the market going pretty steady until 1960 

when vans and cargo vans were introduced. Even though production of any kind of sedan delivery kind of came to a halt, 

Chevrolet and Ford occasionally have brought back a smaller concept of a sedan delivery with hopes of renewing interest for a 

short trip need. This was done with a Vega Panel Express and a Pinto Cruising Wagon.  These smaller handy wagon type cars 

that sipped gas really didn’t catch on, and were eventually dropped. The last retro look attempt of a sedan delivery was done by 

Chevrolet in 2007 with their HHR Delivery. Even though the market of vehicles today pretty much depicts an older or retro 

look, the sedan delivery just hasn’t come back because of pickups and vans capturing ¾’s of all car market. Over the years I 

have seen many sedan deliveries, both original and ones turned into street rods that I think will gain in value as time goes on 

because of what is becoming their rarity. As far as a historical value, they were just as much of a work horse in their day as 

trucks were with bringing the growing America into the 20
th

 century. 

         When I first approached Scott Brady about doing an article about one of his cars, he told me he didn’t build the 1953 

Chevy sedan delivery I was looking to get information on. I said it doesn’t matter; it’s just the fact that you are getting it out 

there, driving it for others to see the way cars used to be and enjoying it at the same time. I have said it many times before and 

continue to say driving an old car is truly a social connection to our past and present that can continue well into our what we 

might call our golden years as long as we are upright and able to drive. That kind of makes me sound old, but I am not going to 

stop having fun with old cars as long as there is gas in the tank and a road in front of me. 

        Scott and his wife Bunny Brady went to an auction in Wakonda about six years ago looking to bid on a 1953 Chevrolet 2 

dr. sedan that was listed as one of the cars for sale.  When it finally came up to bid, their hopes buying the car were diminished 

when the bidding went way north of what they agreed to spend.  Discouraged about not being able to buy the car, Bunny 

pointed out another 53 Chevrolet on the list but in a sedan delivery form. Upon going to check it out they were pleasantly  

                                                                                           surprised how nice the delivery really was over all. It had fairly new 

                                                                                                metallic grey paint over all with light blue flames painted             

                                                                                                   over the whole front end and onto the sides. Under the car was a                              

                                                                                                   Heidt’s front suspension, power disc brakes, a 350 Chevy engine   

                                                                                                   with a 350 trans along with a Nova rear end.  The chrome wire  

                                                                                                             wheels along with a nice interior got them in a renewed  

                                                                                                                   mood to bid for it. As it turned out they drove it home  

                                                                                                                                 later that day and have been enjoying it ever 

                                                                                                                                 since. Scott being a career mechanic told me it  

                                                                                                                                 has been a really good car taking them 12,000                       

                                                                                                                                 miles since they bought it. The only problem  

                                                                                                                                 they ever had with the car was that the wire 

                                                                                                                                 wheels leaked air.  They remedied that issue 

                                                                                                                                 by replacing the wire wheels with chrome S/S  

                                                                                                                                   Cragar 5-spoke mag wheels. Scott and Bunny 

                                                                                                                                   have quite a few old cars  that they try to give  

                                                                                                                                  equal driving time to, but I think this sedan  

                                                                                                                                 delivery just might be their favorite to roll 

                                                                                                                                 down the road in. 
 

      

Sedan DELIVERY 
By Bob Schmeichel 



The Meet-n-Eat Committee: Cory Enderson, Sandy Gunderson, Ron Friedbauer, and Bruce and Suzie Aldrich.   

Meet-n-Eat Schedule 
Every October until May, Great Plains Street Rodders transition to a supper social club. Hotrods Optional. 

Please join us. Many of these gatherings have special group rates. Guests are welcome. 

Schedule is also posted on greatplainsstreetrodders.com 
(2017 Schedule) **Schedule is subject to change to accommodate the group’s fun. 

 

 

Jan. 25 – Crack’d Pot 
          1430 N. Minnesota Avenue, SF, Regular menu items 
 

Feb. 1 – Marlin’s Family Restaurant 
 108 S. Minnesota Avenue, SF 

 

Feb. 8 – Valentine’s Party, LifeScape (Social at 4:30. Meal at 5:15 or 5:30) 
          Catering ticket: Jean Knowlton 605-336-7894 or jknow55@msn.com 
 

Feb. 15 – Pizza Ranch – East 10
th

 (Private Room) 
 3809 E. 10

th
 Street, SF, Regular buffet items 

 

Feb. 22 – VFW 

 3601 S. Minnesota Avenue, Special priced items 

 

Mar. 1 – The Cracker Barrel 

          2409 S. Shirley Avenue, SF, Regular menu items 
 

Mar. 8 – Buffalo Wild Wings - Louise 

          2601 S Louise Ave., SF, Regular menu items (mention club to hostess) 
 

Mar. 15 – Brandon Steakhouse 

  1308 East Rushmore Drive, Brandon 

 

Mar. 22 – HyVee Market Grill – (49
th

/Louise Ave.) 

 4101 S. Louise Avenue, SF 

 

Mar. 29 – Crack’d Pot 
          1430 N. Minnesota Avenue, SF, Regular menu items 
 

Apr. 5 – Monarch Steak House 

          47409 – 258th Street, Renner 
 

Apr. 12 – Hartford Steak Co. Tavern 

 709 N. Mundt Avenue, Hartford 

 

Apr. 19 – VFW 

 3601 S. Minnesota Avenue, Special priced items 

 

 Apr.  26 – Shenanigan’s Pub (26th & Ellis Rd.) 
          3809 E. 10th Street, SF, Regular buffet items 

 

May  3 – Harris Burgers    
      106 E. Willow St. Harrisburg, Regular menu items  
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   Valentine  Day Party 
  

Wednesday, February 8 at LifeScape.   
 

Socializing begins at 4:30. The meal around 5:15 or 5:30.   
 

Menu: Pot Roast, Marinated Pork Loin, Loaded Mashed Potatoes with 
Gravy, Spring Salad with dressing, Dinner Roll with Butter, Valentine 
Dessert, Beverage choices 
 

Reservations and payment of $12.00 per person will be accepted through 
Thursday, February 2.  
 

To reserve call or text Jean Knowlton 605-336-7894 or email jknow55@msn.com. 

 
Make payment by cash or check to Great Plains Street Rodders.   
As in the past, the club has to pay for no-shows, so please pay if you have 
made a reservation.   
 
Sorry, no refunds or reservations after February 2. 
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